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June 7, 1960 

A brief meeting of the Official Board of Duke Memorial Church was 
held on Tuesday, June 7, at 7:45 p.m. in the Church Parlor. Mr. Chewning, 
the Chairman, presided. 

Following prayer by the Pastor, the minutes of the previous meet­
ing were read and approved. 

Dr. Glasson reporting on the meeting of the Commission on Stewardship 
and Finance stated that Mr. Spears suggested that the budget be set up in the 
month of February, allowing time for an early Every-Member Canvass. 

In the absence of the treasurer, Mr. Chewning reported that there is 
an unpaid balance of about $7,000 on our Conference oblitations. A copy of 
the treasurer's report is attached. 

Chairman of the Every-Member Canvass, T. G. Goad, gave a report 
on pledges in the amount of $73,801 as having been received, leaving a 
balance of approximately $ 1,199 to be pledged • 

Mr. Bradshaw commended Mr. Goad and his committee for the excellent 
work being done on this program. He gave an interesting comparison of figures 
taken from last year's report. In June of 1959, only $61,000 had been pledged 
in comparison to $73,000 which has been pledged to date. He gave emphasis to 
the spirit in which the campaign is being car~ied out - the money being second­
ary. 

The following nominating committee was appointed by Mr. Chewning: 
Mr. Alfred Williams, Chairman, Mr. c. E. Jordan, Mr. Marshall T. Spears, Sr., 
Mr. J. H. Coman and Yir. Tom Cranford. They were directed to nominate officers 
for the Official Board for the Conference Year 1960-61. 

The meeting was turned over to Mr. Barclift for the regular Quarterly 
Conference Meeting. 

Respectfully submitted, 

~ac..t. ~ J~ 
Mrs. George F. Kale, Acting Secretary 
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